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SUPER FOG

READY-TO-USE LIQUID INSECTICIDE SPACE
SPRAY FOR FOOD PROCESSING PLANTS

COMMERCIAL

GUARANTEE: 
Pyrethrins   0.3%

Technical piperonyl butoxide   0.36%
N-octyl bicycloheptene dicarboximide    1.20%

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

REGISTRATION NO. 24730
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

LOT #

NET CONTENTS 20, 70, 210 L.

MELROSE CHEMICAL PRODUCTS, LTD.
2337-46e Ave.
Lachine, QC.

H8T 3C9
Tel: (514) 631-2997
Fax: (514) 481-7585

DIRECTIONS FOR USE: 

FOOD PROCESSING PLANTS: In food processing plants apply only
when plant is not in operation.  Remove all food before
treatment.  Cover all food processing surfaces and thoroughly
clean with potable water before resuming operation.

FLYING INSECTS: Use 100 mL per 100 cubic meters to kill flies,
mosquitoes, gnats and exposed stages of grain moths.  Using a
spraying device or ULV equipment similar to Tri-Jet Fogger to
dispense SUPER FOG as a fine mist, apply at a rate of 100 mL
of spray per 100 m3 of room space.  Remove all animals from



treatment area before using as a space spray.  Close all doors
and windows and shut off ventilating systems.  Direct spray
upwards to all parts of the room, especially windows and other
light sources.  Also direct mist into areas where insects are
present.  Spray only when temperature is below 32EC.  Keep
areas sealed for 30 minutes after each treatment.  Do not
remain in treated areas.  Ventilate treated areas thoroughly
for at least 30 minutes before re-entry.  Ensure proper
ventilation after sealed areas have been treated.  Following
ventilation, clean up dead insects.  

CRAWLING INSECTS: Use 200 mL per 100 cubic meters to kill
cockroaches, silverfish, and exposed stages of grain beetles. 
Using a spraying device or ULV equipment similar to Tri-Jet
Fogger to dispense SUPER FOG as a fine mist, apply at a rate
of 200 mL of spray per 100m3 of room space.  Remove all
animals from treatment area before using as a space spray. 
Close all doors and windows and shut off ventilating systems. 
Direct spray upwards to all parts of the room, especially
windows and other light sources.  Also direct mist into areas
where insects are present, such as cracks and crevices, around
baseboards and drain pipes.  Spray only when temperature is
below 32EC.  Keep area sealed for 30 minutes after each
treatment.  Do not remain in treated areas.  Ventilate treated
areas thoroughly for at least 30 minutes before re-entry. 
Ensure proper ventilation after sealed areas have been
treated.  Following ventilation, clean up dead insects.

PRECAUTIONS: KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  READ MATERIAL
SAFETY DATA SHEET.

Avoid contact with skin, eyes, and clothing.  Avoid inhalation
of spray.  Product contains Petroleum Distillate.  Do not
store, pour or use near fire or flame.  Wear mask or
respirator when applying spray mist.  Wear protective
clothing, safety goggles, and chemically resistant gloves when
using product.  Harmful is swallowed, inhaled or absorbed
through skin.  Wash thoroughly with soap and water after use. 
Do not contaminate feed, water or food stuffs.  Any treated
surface that may contact food or feed products should be
washed thoroughly with potable water after spraying and before
reuse.  Do not use in milk processing plants or milk parlours. 
Do not use near birds, fish or pets.  Do not spray on plastic
or varnished surfaces.  Do not spray closer than 1 m to
fabric.  (Exceeding dosage rates and biweekly applications may
cause stains on fabrics, furs, and other materials).  Product
toxic to fish.  Do not contaminate any body of water. 



FIRST AID: If inhaled, remove victim to fresh air.  If
breathing has stopped, begin artificial respiration.  Call
physician immediately.  For eye contact, flush with running
water for at least 15 minutes.  Call physician.  For skin
contact, wash with soap and water while removing contaminated
clothing.  Call physician if irritation persists.  CONTAINS
PETROLEUM DISTILLATE, if ingested, DO NOT induce vomiting.  If
vomiting occurs, keep head below hips to prevent aspiration of
liquid into the lungs.  CALL PHYSICIAN OR POISON CONTROL
CENTRE IMMEDIATELY.

DISPOSAL: Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the
rinsings to the spray mixture in the tank.  Follow provincial
instructions for any required additional cleaning of the
container prior to its disposal.   Make the empty container
unsuitable for further use.  Dispose of the container in
accordance with provincial requirements.  For information on
the disposal of unused, unwanted product and the cleanup of
spills, contact the Provincial Regulatory Agency or the
Manufacturer.

NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offence under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest
Management Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching
for label information.  This service and this information do
not replace the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not
provide any guarantee or assurance that the information
obtained through this service is accurate, current or correct,
and is therefore not liable for any loss resulting, directly
or indirectly, from reliance upon this service.
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